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July 13, 2023 
 
Joseph Forster 
Jack D. Tabb, LLC 
1615 Saratoga St 
Antigo, WI 54409 
 
 
RE: Gunnell Mine (Permit No. M-2021-068) 
 New Permit Application 

Withdrawal Approval 
 
Dear Mr. Forster: 
 
At the June 21, 2023 MLRB meeting, the Board approved the proposed Board Order 
modification for you to submit a 112 application for the Gunnell Mine instead of a 110 
application. With this approval, the 110 application needs to be withdrawn. 
 
On July 13, 2023, the Division received your request to withdraw the 110 Permit Application.  
The withdrawal request has been approved. 
 
As a reminder, the forthcoming Board Order will require that a 112 permit application be 
submitted to the Division within 90 days of the Board Order being signed. 
 
 
If you have any questions, please contact me at (720) 774-0040 or brock.bowles@state.co.us. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Brock Bowles 
Environmental Protection Specialist 
 
CC: Jared Ebert, DRMS 
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Bowles - DNR, Brock <brock.bowles@state.co.us>

Re: Gunnell 110 application deadline- tomorrow
1 message

info florasentials.com <info@florasentials.com> Thu, Jul 13, 2023 at 2:32 PM
To: "Bowles - DNR, Brock" <brock.bowles@state.co.us>

Hi Brock,

Please withdraw our 110 application since we will be pursuing the 112.

Thank you and Cheers!

Joe forster

Get Outlook for Android

From: Bowles - DNR, Brock <brock.bowles@state.co.us>
Sent: Wednesday, July 12, 2023 9:24:47 AM
To: info florasentials.com <info@florasentials.com>
Subject: Gunnell 110 application deadline- tomorrow

Morning Joe,
At the June 21 MLRB meeting, the Board approved the proposed modification for you to submit a 112 application for the Gunnell Mine.  The official Board Order has not been issued yet but I have seen it and made some edit suggestions to the Board
attorney.  So things are moving along.

In the meantime, the current 110 application is still technically active but not in approvable form.  According to Rule 1.4.1(9) this 110 permit application needs to be in approval form within 365 days, which is tomorrow.  The way I see it you have 2
choices, you can request a withdrawal of the application or I can deny it.  This will officially close out the 110 application while you work on the 112 application.  Since the Board approved the 112 request, we are legally covered to close the 110.

Please let me know which option you would like.
Give me a call if you have any questions

Brock

--
Brock Bowles
Environmental Protection Specialist

P 720.774.0040  | O 303.866.3567 
Physical: 1313 Sherman St., Room 215, Denver, CO 80203
Mailing: Room 215, 1001 E 62nd Ave, Denver, CO 80216
brock.bowles@state.co.us  |  https://drms.colorado.gov
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